
County of Ventura 
	 JUN 0 8 2015 

c/o Brian Baca 
800 S. Victoria Avenue 
Ventura, CA 93009 

Dear Mr. Baca. 

I'm writing on behalf of drinking water conservation vs. the oil industry. 
In my opinion we can no longer afford to waste tons of water for fracking. 
We need to end this practice in the Ojai Valley and especially in the Upper 
Oj ai. 

Please revoke revoke the C.U.P.s of ALL oil drilling operations in the Upper 
Ojai. 

It is time. Less and less cars and trucks burn oil products as fuel. It is a 
dirty industry whose time is now limited. 

Sincerely yours, 

Elaine Needham  -- 
39 Taormina Lane 
Ojai, CA 93023 

County of Ventura 
Planning Commission Hearing 

PL13-0150 
Exhibit E — Letter from Elaine Needham 


